
Since I have become Alternate Delegate, I have welcomed 10 groups with a welcome 
letter and a copy of the Forum.  The groups are: two from District 1, one from District 6, 
two from District 8, two from District 19, two from District 22, and one from District 26. 

For the month of February, in New York State( North and South combined), we had 110 
Forum Group subscriptions, which is 137 copies, and 708 Other subscriptions, which is 
728 copies, which means there were 818 total subscriptions, or 865 copies. 

For the month of March, we had 108 Group Subscriptions, which is 132 copies, and 701 
Other subscriptions, which is 721 copies, which is 809 total subscriptions, or is 853 
copies. 

 As you can tell, there were 2 less Group subscriptions, and 7 less other subscriptions. 
That is not the way I want to see it going. 

The Subscriptions are listed by state, not Area. The goal of the WSO is to list by area. 
Instead of postponing the report they sent it as is and they will continue to work on it. 
Progress not perfection! 

The Group column includes all group subscriptions, which includes both the number 
subscriptions and group copies sent that month, some groups receive more than one 
copy . Some groups receive more than one copy. The Other column includes all 
subscriptions sent to individuals, Districts, AISes, LDCs or others.   

I have also written an article for the Northern Hi Lights each month. 

Please continue to encourage the groups and individuals to subscribe to the Forum and 
to submit articles to it. The guidelines are available on the Al-Anon website. 


